
GUADALUPE UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT 

BOARD OF EDUCATION 

 

REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

Wednesday, November 14, 2018 

 
Board President, Mrs. Diana Arriola, called the board meeting of November 14, 2018, to order at 5:15 

pm. The flag salute was held at this time.  

 

MEMBERS PRESENT  Mrs. Diana Arriola, Ms. Sheila Marie C. Cepeda, Mr. David 

Hosking and Mr. Jose Pereyra 

 

ABSENT     Mrs. Mary Lou Sabedra-Cuello 

 

PRESENT  Dr. Emilio M. Handall, Superintendent/Board Secretary; Gina 

Branum, Assistant Superintendent of Curriculum and 

Instruction, Gloria Grijalva, Chief Business Official; Anne 

Rigali, Director of Pupil Services; Dena Boortz, Food Service 

Director; Maria Gonzalez, Mary Buren Interim-Principal; 

Gabriel Solorio, Kermit McKenzie Intermediate School 

Principal; Marytza Guzman, Administrative Assistant.  

 

OTHERS PRESENT  Terry Bauer, Agustin Atilano, Iasael Teran, Ruby Teran, 

Reyna Maciel, Leonor Cervantes, Aryelia Oropeza, Rose 

Marie Battaglia, Sandy Reynolds, Maria Zaragoza, Argentina 

Carrizosa, Norma Bribiesca, Juan Bribiesca, Roberto 

Rodriguez, Cruz Ramos, Maria Prado. 

 

MOTION  A motion was made by Mr. Pereyra, seconded by Ms. Cepeda 

and carried to approve the agenda.  

 

Ayes: Arriola, Cepeda, Hosking and Pereyra 

Absent: Sabedra-Cuello 

 

Closed Session Public Comments  None 

 

Close Session  Board adjourned to Closed Session at 5:17 pm. 

 

Reconvene Board President, Mrs. Arriola called the regular board 

meeting back to order at 6:06 pm. Mrs. Arriola announced the 

following action; 

  

In closed session, there was a motion and a second to approve 

the Certificated Personnel Order 2018/2019-05, the Classified 

Personnel Order 2018/2019-05 was denied, accepted Student 

Expulsion Hearings for Case No. 2018/2019-01 and Case No. 

2018/2019/02. 

 

 



Open Session Public Comments Rose Marie Battaglia informed the Board of Trustees that she 

is proud to say that she’s been working as a teacher with the 

Guadalupe Union School District for the past 27 years and she 

loves her job. Rose Marie thanked and congratulated the Board 

of Trustees and informed the Board of Trustees that she just 

completed an 8-week Computer Science Club class. Rose 

Marie stated that the Guadalupe Union School District leaders 

have strength, knowledge, leadership, humility, openness and 

respect. 

 

Superintendent’s Report  Dr. Handall stated that he is excited to be working with his 

team, he looks forward to working for many years with the 

Guadalupe Union School District. Dr. Handall congratulated 

Board of Trustees Mrs. Arriola, Mrs. Sabedra-Cuello and Ms. 

Cepeda for their re-elections and commitment to the 

Guadalupe Union School District. Dr. Handall announced that 

in the event of an emergency the Guadalupe Union School 

District has entered into a Mutual Aid Agreement with Santa 

Maria Bonita School District, Orcutt Union School District, 

Santa Maria Joint Union High School District and Lompoc 

Unified School District 

 

Board Member Report Mr. Pereyra thanked Rose Marie Battaglia for her wonderful 

words and wished everyone a Happy Thanksgiving. 

 

Mr. Hosking stated that the Guadalupe Union School District is 

moving forward with better grades performance and he has good 

hopes in Dr. Handall as he (Dr. Handall) is a natural listener who 

gets people to work together for the common goal. Mr. Hosking 

mentioned that Mr. Bauer had a Cross Country meet a couple 

weeks ago with other schools who participated. 

 

Ms. Cepeda thanked the community and all staff who voted and is 

looking forward to another four years as a Board of Trustee 

Member. Ms. Cepeda stated that she was glad to hear from Rose 

Marie Battaglia and the enthusiasm in regards to the new 

leadership. Ms. Cepeda wished everyone a wonderful 

Thanksgiving break. 

 

Mrs. Arriola thanked Rose Marie Battaglia for the kind words and 

thanked everyone who voted. Mrs. Arriola informed that the 

Guadalupe Bulldogs football team will be competing at St. Joes 

High School vs Orcutt’s football team for the playoffs. Mrs. 

Arriola congratulated Robin Ilac for her award and wished 

everyone a Happy Thanksgiving. 

 

Administrative Staff Reports Ms. Gonzalez reported about events that happened for the 

month of October such as Parent Teacher Conferences, Dental 

presentations for 3rd through 5th Grade, Red Ribbon week 

activities, Student Assembly and Slant (Avid strategy). Ms. 

Gonzalez informed the Board of Trustees that Student Council 



was recently selected. The Academic Highlights: working on 

tardies which have gone down and hopes to increase 

attendance. Ms. Gonzalez stated that the after school tutoring 

started this month. Ms. Gonzalez also stated that there has been 

educational field trips to the Guadalupe Police Department, 

Guadalupe Fire Department, Allan Hancock College, Dunes 

Center, Post Office and Oceano Chumash Center. Upcoming 

school events will be: Turkey Trot on November 6, 2018, 

Graduation Ceremony for Parent Project will be on November 

29, 2018 and the Student Assembly will take place on 

November 30, 2018.  

  

Mr. Solorio informed the Board of Trustees with events that 

happened for the month of October such as Testing Celebration 

with students and parents, Super Student day after quarter 

reports, Red Ribbon week activities, Fighting Back Santa 

Maria presented about vaping, drugs and alcohol and hopes to 

have another presentation with Fighting Back Santa Maria in a 

couple of months to get more parents involved. Mr. Solorio 

stated that the Jog-a-thon at Kermit McKenzie Intermediate 

School raised over $10,000. There was an eighth grade Parent 

Meeting in regards to the Promotion and the Magic Mountain 

trip. The academic highlights: quarter reports went out on 

November 9, 2018 and upcoming events will be: Hearing 

screening and Restorative Justice parent information night 

(date of this event is to be determined).  

  

Mrs. Branum thanked Rose Marie for her wonderful words and 

congratulated the Board of Trustees for their re-elections. Mrs. 

Branum reported about the Smarter Balanced Summative Data 

and that the City of Guadalupe presented the Guadalupe Union 

School District staff with a CPR refresher. Mrs. Branum also 

informed the Board of Trustees about trainings that Staff have 

been attending. 

 

 

Guadalupe Union School District  

Student Recognition 

 At this time the Board of Trustees and Dr. Emilio M. Handall 

recognized the students of the month from Mary Buren 

Elementary School and Kermit McKenzie Intermediate 

School. Students of the Month for Kermit McKenzie 

Intermediate School were: Lureyna Mendez, Rafael Atilano 

Bautista, Gabriel Macias and Nicolas Oropeza. Students of the 

Month for Mary Buren Elementary School were: Hadassa Cruz 

Carrizosa, Henry Martinez Cervantes, Elisa Angeles, Jacob 

Bribiesca and Andre Teran-Lazo. 

 

 



Consent Agenda A motion was made by Mr. Hosking, seconded by Mr. Pereyra 

and carried to approve the consent agenda items A, B, C, D, E, 

F, G, H, I, J and K as presented. 

  

Ayes: Arriola, Cepeda, Hosking and Pereyra 

Absent: Sabedra-Cuello 

 

 

ITEMS SCHEDULED FOR ACTION 

 

A. General Functions 

 

Public Hearing Board President, Mrs. Diana Arriola opened the Public hearing 

at 7:02 pm. No public comments were made. The Public 

Hearing was closed at 7:03 pm. 

 

Donations A motion was made by Mr. Pereyra, seconded by Mr. Hosking 

to acknowledge and accept the donations and that a letter of 

appreciation be sent to the donor. 

  

➢$5,000 Meghan Herning - Hann Law Firm: Donation to 
the Mary Buren Elementary School. 
 

Ayes: Arriola, Cepeda, Hosking and Pereyra 

Absent: Sabedra-Cuello 

 

Purchase and Sale and Joint Escrow A motion was made by Mr. Pereyra, seconded by Mr. Hosking 

and carried to approve the Agreement for Purchase and Sale 

and Joint Escrow Instructions. 

 

Ayes: Arriola, Cepeda, Hosking and Pereyra 

Absent: Sabedra-Cuello 

 

Facilities Master Plan Proposal A motion was made by Mr. Pereyra, seconded by Ms. Cepeda 

and carried to approve the Facilities Master Plan Proposal. 

 

Ayes: Arriola, Cepeda, Hosking and Pereyra 

Absent: Sabedra-Cuello 

 

 

B. Items Scheduled for Information/Discussion 

 

1.  Business/Financial  

1. Fund Balance Summary - October 2018 

 

2. Curriculum and Instruction 

1. 2017-2018 Student Achievement Data 

2. California Dashboard: Local Indicators Overview 

3. History-Social Science Instructional Materials Pilot Update 

4. English Learner Reclassification Update 

 



 

 

Future Agenda Items 

 

Adjournment A Motion was made by Mr. Pereyra, seconded by Mr. Hosking 

and carried to adjourn the meeting at 8:34 pm. 

 

Next Regular Meetings: Organizational Board Meeting – Wednesday, December 12, 

2018, 5:15 pm, Mary Buren Elementary School, 1050 Peralta 

Street, Guadalupe, CA 93434 

 


